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GENERAL INFORMATION 

Agenda Date:               3/7/2005                                                                      Communication 

No.:  05-097    

Agenda Item Type:       Resolution                                                                    Roll Call 

No.:                            

  

Submitted by:               Jeb E. Brewer, P.E., City Engineer 

  

  

SUBJECT— 

Authorization to proceed with corridor preliminary design and appropriate sections of final 

design of East Indianola Avenue Widening - S.E. 14th to Army Post Road 

  

  

SYNOPSIS— 

Council authorization to proceed with corridor preliminary design and appropriate section of 

final design is requested for East Indianola Avenue Widening - S.E. 14th to Army Post Road. 

  

  

FISCAL IMPACT— 

Funding for a corridor study is available in the Capital Improvement Program (CIP) budget, 

Fund CP038, Organization ENG990000, STR213 – East Indianola Avenue Widening – SE 14
th

 

to Army Post Road, Activity ID 01-2005-028. 

  

  

RECOMMENDATION— 

Approval 

  

  

BACKGROUND— 

This authorization is for a corridor study for the reconstruction of East Indianola Avenue from 

SE 14
th

 Street to Army Post Road.  The roadway would be reconstructed to urban street 
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standards.  Rapid development in the southeast section of the city has resulted in increased 

traffic, accelerating deterioration of the old narrow pavement and increasing maintenance costs.  

The section north of Ewing Park will become either a five-lane roadway or a four-lane roadway 

with left-turn lanes at intersections such as Watrous and Evergreen Avenues.  The section south 

of Ewing Park will become a four-lane divided boulevard-type roadway.  A separate bike trail 

may be included along the west side of the roadway.  The corridor study will include evaluation 

of traffic flow on Indianola Avenue, as well as the major intersections.  In addition, an 

environmental assessment will be completed as part of the study.  These activities in the corridor 

study are necessary to prepare for potential federal funds. 

  

Council will be presented a consultant agreement after the Request for Proposals (RFP) process 

is completed. 

  


